
 

 

Office of Vehicle & Motor Carrier Services 

6310 SE Convenience Blvd I Ankeny, IA 50021 

 

 

September 27, 2017 
 
Dear Ms. Turner, 
  
 RE: IFTA 
 
Tina Hargis, Director of Vehicle & Motor Carrier Services and Iowa’s current IFTA commissioner is 
retiring effective September 29, 2017, after 36 years with the department.  Karen Smith, Assistant 
Director for Motor Carrier Services is being appointed as Iowa’s voting member effective immediately, 
until a replacement for Tina has been named.   
 
Please contact me should you have any questions. 
 

 

MELISSA SPIEGEL 
DIRECTOR, MOTOR VEHICLE DIVISION  
iowadot.gov            Iowa Department of Transportation 

Office: 515-237-3010           @iowadot 
Cell: 515-681-6597  
 

 
 

  


